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September 2024 Park Monthly Report  
 

Early this month the employees mowed all properties to get everything evened up in the anticipation that 
we will not have to mow for a while. This year we have been concentrating our efforts on removing troublesome 
trees as we have concentrated on removing ash trees for the past three years. On Thursday, we removed a tree 
that had uprooted along the west trail and was leaning over the trail area. On Friday, the park employees took to 
City Park where we dropped a dead oak tree that was next to the motel on the east side of the park. Another tree 
that was next to the main shelter was removed as it had hollowed out in the trunk. In the afternoon we removed 
a tree on the west side of the park that was dead. I have started laying out tree locations for our event for next 
Friday as AmeriCorps is sending people for the day. We will be removing the bare root trees from the gravel bed 
and planting most of the trees at Woodlawn cemetery and a few at Redgate park. Thursday, I had a Teams 
meeting with the AmeriCorps representative to go over the project and make sure everything was ready for next 
Friday. On Tuesday evening, the tree board met at the park shop as we talked about our upcoming tree 
plantings and plans. Some trimming and spraying around the welcome signs as the park employees trimmed 
up the ditch on 150 in front of the welcome sign. The cemetery employees are busy removing a few remaining 
dead trees on the north side of the cemetery and trimming up a few of the lower hanging branches. I received an 
estimate to have the streetlight at city park replaced as it was run over two weekends ago by a citizen. I 
contacted Manske’s Corner Market and Cannons Greenhouse this week to ensure that they have the trees lined 
up for our Trees Forever planting next month. At the pool we continue our winterization efforts bringing items 
back to the shop. We placed an article in the paper and posted on Facebook notifying people to place concrete 
foundation orders for headstones at Woodlawn.  The guys are going around watering newly planted trees as 
needed as the dry water persists. The campground had a great Labor Day weekend as the paper published an 
article for us. The trails, cemetery and skate park were swept like usual. 

This month the park employees have been getting at our list of projects instead of mowing with the 
wonderful dry weather we are having. The park employees are setting up the two new slides at the City Park 
playground, so they are ready for pouring concrete next week. The cemetery employees are busy with taking 
foundation orders and preparing for our concrete pour next week if the weather stays dry. Chris J. has been 
grinding stumps from trees that have been taken down recently. The employees took care of starting some 
holes for our tree planting on Friday as the dry weather has made the ground at the cemetery extremely hard, 
then saturating the area with water so the ground will be workable for the volunteers Friday. The sickle mower 
was taken around to various areas that needed to be knocked down again. The park employees have prepared 
two foundations for memorial benches, one in Redgate park and another along the NW trail. I have been 
preparing for our tree planting this week. This past Friday we learned that the tree board was awarded the 
$2,500 grant from the DNR “Trees for Kids” grant. This money will be used to purchase 24 trees to plant at 
Wings Park in early October. I sent out the agenda for the park and rec meeting for Monday evening and 
prepared my presentation for the meeting. 

This past week we had a large tree planting at Woodlawn and Redgate park. These forty trees were our bare 
root trees that were raised in the gravel bed this summer at the park shop. In attendance were AmeriCorps 
members, tree board members, our Trees Forever representative and the park and cemetery employees. The 
project went great as there was a lot of preparation for this project that started last fall.  

The park and cemetery employees were busy pouring concrete. We poured monument foundations at 
Woodlawn cemetery and three pads for memorial benches at various locations. The park employees took the 
air compressor to the aquatic facility and blew the water lines out and put RV antifreeze in all the drains. There 
has been a lot of vandalism in the parks recently. Depot Park has received some damage as well, which we are 
getting quotes on repairing as other parks have seen an increase in vandalism. We had our monthly safety 
meeting at the park shop with the park and cemetery employees this past week. Park employees have been 
busy trimming down tree stumps and grinding them down. Every morning the park employees have been 
working on trimming the downtown area as we are short of a few employees for the remainder of the season.   
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Tree removal 

 
 

Tree removal 

 
 

Tree removal 
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Cleaning       trimming    winterizing 

 
   Slide replacement      stump grinding 

 
Planting preparations     trimming 
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Waterway trimming  memorial bench/monument foundation prep 

 
AmeriCorps presentation     grant awarded 

 
Tree planting 
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Tree planting 

  
Concrete work 
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winterizing 

 
       Vandalism depot park 

 
  Safety meeting   winterizing   stump grinding 

 
Downtown    vandalism   tree work 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Trees for kid’s tree planting 

➢ Trim downtown for winter 

 

 

 

 

 

➢ Playground Maintenance 

➢ Dead tree removal 

➢ New memorial bench foundations 

➢ Headstone foundations poured 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Winterized Pool 

➢ AmeriCorps project 

➢ Bare root tree planting completed 

 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ plant trees in Chrysler Park 

 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Trees Forever tree planting 

➢ Flagpole diamonds 

➢ Winterize all bathrooms 

➢ Winterize campground 

 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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